Opening Statement by Rotraut Lüdemann-Moretto, President of Interparents

The project that is the European Schools is above all a partnership in 

education. It is a partnership between directors, teachers, administrative 

staff, parents and the pupils, as well as being a partnership between the 

parents, the Member States and the European Communities.

As such, the system is expected to fully comply with European values and 

achievements as endorsed and promoted by the European Parliament, the 

Council and the Member States.

This initial initiative of the parents, the vision of parents of a united 

Europe, has been endorsed by the Member States as a useful tool for European 

integration. In fact, the schools initially did welcome all children from 

the Member States. Since then, the access to the schools has been limited to 

an extent that today they are perceived as company schools.

Parents agree that the schools need to be opened up. We do not fear it - we 

welcome it.  Adaptation of the current administrative structure and the 

financing are needed.

European schools can not be compared to national schools, private schools or 

any model of heavily subsidised national schools abroad that serve different 

purposes. The system of the European Schools is a system sui generis and in 

its uniqueness continues to be new land conquered step by step.

Investing more and better in human capital is at the heart of the Lisbon 

strategy. Investment in education is necessary. Research shows that 

investment in education produces high returns which substantially outweigh 

the costs and reach far beyond 2010.

Irrespective of the way a European School is financed, it must adhere to the 

common standards of education as defined by the Board of Governors for the 

currently existing schools and any future improvement of such policies.
